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 John Hay COMMNT2015/6330/P 23/01/2016  18:50:46 I'm a local resident.  We chose to live in this area of London because the mixture of business and 

residential properties made it feel like a proper community full of variety and life.  Since we've moved 

in though, more and more of the small business premises have been turned into flats - I'm thinking 

particularly of the large buildings on Perren Street and Anglers Lane.  This is another move in the same 

direction and I'd like to ask you to reconsider it.  It will make the area less diverse and more blandly 

uniform.  If the gallery is no longer commercially viable then there should be some other commercial 

use.  But to replace an open, public space that added to the texture of the area with another closed 

residential door would be to impoverish Kentish Town further.
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